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Library Impact Case Study

	Library concerned: Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
Name of case study: Impact of ‘Library News’ during COVID19 pandemic
Date of interview: 22nd July 2020


	Interviewee
	Name: Emma Glynn
Job Title: OD team administrator
Trust/Employing body: Lancashire Teaching Hospitals
Email: emma.glynn@lthtr.nhs.uk
Tel: 01772 528463


	
	Please note:   you should only provide interviewee details here if consent 

                        to share on the national blog has been obtained 

	Summary of problem or reason for enquiry

	Since producing a fortnightly larger and more informative library newsletter (while the library staff have been mainly working from home), we have received several positive comments on how useful the newsletter has been for both helping with library resources and service changes but also with relaxation and providing a newsletter that is inclusive of other teams such as Health and Wellbeing, blended learning and learner support.

	Brief description of the information found / service provided

	The library service publishes a library newsletter every month with details of library resources and services, competitions and includes health and wellbeing information and activities and promotes services from other parts of the Workforce directorate such as the BAME listening sessions. During lockdown the newsletter has been produced fortnightly and has also increased from 5 pages to, on average, 14.


	Summary of outcome and impact
	Emma Glynn who works in the OD team is a regular library user and wanted to tell the library team how the newsletter had kept her informed and entertained during the last few months. She felt up to date on service changes and it has inspired her to make changes in her own team.

	Immediate Impact

(including quotes)


	Because of the library newsletter, Emma has already raised ideas to create a newsletter or introduce ChatBox (a virtual chat service) for her own team. The ChatBox service was promoted in the library news as a way of users contacting library staff for help while staff were mainly working from home.  

Emma also felt the newsletter contributed to collaborative working as “I know I can send information to be shared in the library newsletter”.

Emma also felt the newsletter kept her informed as to the new safety measures introduced to help keep the library COVID secure “as a library user I felt the guidelines were clear after reading the newsletter”

“When I recently received the Library newsletter I was really impressed how informative it was. As a regular Library user there were clear guidelines for visiting and also alternative ways to contact the team. There is a good mix of fun and important details presented in an easy to view format. Well done to my colleagues in the Library team who continue to offer an outstanding services in a friendly and efficient way”


	Probable future Impact

(including quotes)
	“The introduction by the Library of virtual support channels has also inspired me to recommend that my work area may benefit from the chat room facility and improving ways to hold our own information. In fact this month’s newsletter has made me think if a similar publication would work for my department”
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